Carson Bible Church 1121 Wind River Road PO Box 737 Carson, WA 98610

December 12, 2016

Churches of Christian Believers Prescott and Prescott Valley, Arizona

Dear Fellow Believers:

This letter will commend to your love and fellowship our brother and sister in Christ Dave and Thelma Gorgas, as they plan on relocation to your area in the near future. They are seeking the Lord's direction to a new church home where they can continue to be involved and to serve Him faithfully.

The Gorgases have been associated with our church for many years and we will miss them greatly. Their four married children are all located in San Diego and Arizona and they greatly wish to be in closer proximity to them.

Dave has been an Elder and Preacher of the Word for over forty years and was formally ordained to the Ministry in March of 2010 under the auspices of our church. (We are an IFCA-affiliated Bible Church) Thelma serves along side Dave as his co-laborer in Christian service work. As a couple they have served a number of years as West Coast volunteers for Creation Ministries International (CMI). Dave has been instrumental in producing Videos for our County Jail Ministry using downloaded resources of Dr David Jeremiah of Shadow Mountain Community Church and has served a number of years as President of our County Ministerial Association.

Thelma is active in Women's Bible Study and has served the community in charitable fund-raising having been the Managing Director of Columbia Gorge Pay-It-Forward Foundation. She is a compassionate sister and is truly gifted with a servant's heart.

We will miss them greatly, yet we believe they will be able to continue to use their gifts for our Lord in your area.

With warm greetings in our Lord,

, Assistant Pastoi

Elders